Hello church!
We’ve all been eagerly anticipating the day when we could once again join together for worship, and finally that day has arrived! I hope and trust that all of you are as eager and excited as I am to make the move forward.
Our elders have been diligently and prayerfully working to get us to this point. At the same time, we are trying to adhere to certain guidelines that our governor and prominent health officials are asking us to observe. With that in mind, we are making this call out to share certain key information regarding this Sunday’s assembly. 
First off, please be patient with one another and with these criteria. These are unprecedented times, and we are doing our best to move forward with wisdom and care. The first assembly will be challenging for us all, and we hope to do better each and every week. 
Here are the key things we wat all to know for this week:
1. We will be meeting at 10am this week for worship only. It will be as normal as possible, with singing, prayers and the Lord’s Supper. As I included in my message a few weeks back, we now have individual Communion sets that will be provided as you arrive. Offering plates will be placed by exits as we leave.
2. Entry and exit will be different than before. Please enter only at the two foyer entries. Ushers are in place to seat families in a manner that adheres to present guidelines, and we ask that you work with them willingly. When service concludes, we ask that you remain seated as each row is released. These procedures will help guard against congestion at the exits. Also, once exiting the auditorium, please continue out of the building. Visiting should be done in the parking lots.
3. [bookmark: _GoBack]To ensure we adhere to occupancy guidelines, there will be overflow seating in the fellowship hall with video of the service. 
4. Please remain out of classrooms, playrooms and other such rooms. 
5. Children 12 and under need to remain with their parents while in the building. 
6. We should have a few face masks available to any who desire to use them.
7. Lastly, we encourage everyone to make their own decision on assembling based on your own individual health factors and your willingness to follow the guidelines for assembly. We strongly encourage all who have any symptoms of illness in yourself or within your household to remain at home. We will be livestreaming the service on FaceBook. 
We realize that this first time back will be challenging. We long for the time when we can fully resume the loving ways of this family. But we also realize that this is an exceptional family of faith, one that is committed to acting in love towards the Lord and each other. Be patient church, and stay strong. We cannot wait to be together again!
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